OHIO PROVIDER RESOURCE ASSOCIATION

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

June 23, 2010

I. CALL TO ORDER:

Than Johnson, President; called the meeting to order at 10:09 a.m. at the OPRA offices in Grandview, Ohio.  Present were Michael DeFrancesco, Vice-President; Steve McPeake, Treasurer; Pat Colombo, Secretary; Gary Toth, Past President; Anna Barrett; Dona England-Afek;  Roy Cherry; Jay Fabian; Janice Hall; Angie Hannahs; Robert Heinzerling; Donna Merrill; Jorji Milliken; Thomas Rice; David Robinson; Shirley Russell; Debbie Schmieding; John Swanson; Sister Marianne Van Vurst and Tom Weaver.  There being twenty one members, a quorum was constituted and official business was transacted.  Also present was Mark Davis, President; Anita Allen, Vice-President; and Missy Craddock, Director of Government Relations. 

II.  FINANCE COMMITTEE:

Brian Edwards provided a review of the OPRA investments.  

The committee will meet next month to review six month numbers and then report back to the Board.

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The Board reviewed minutes from an Emergency Board meeting held April 28, 2010 and Minutes from the regular Board meeting held May 26, 2010.  Steve McPeake moved that both minutes be accepted.  Dona England-Afek seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously.

IV.
STRATEGIC PLAN FOR 2010-2012:

Mark Davis discussed that the various committees have not yet had a full opportunity to review the proposed plan.  He will contact the committee chairs and see that this is scheduled and we are prepared to move forward with the plan in October.  
V. 
SIMPLIFICATION AND EFFICIENCIES STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA: 

Michael DeFrancesco reported on the status of the group working on changes to Adult Day Services certification.  The county board suggestions for required training topics seem excessive, so the group will continue to meet and attempt a simplification.   

Mark reported on the grant which is being approved from DODD to the OPRA/Supt group.  We are waiting to hear back from DODD.  

Anita Allen reported on Member Services.  We are getting good feedback from members who are using the new health insurance.  The provider selection website is not working correctly but the bugs will be addressed.  There is also work being done on the vacancy registry because some county boards are not filling open beds.

VI.
IO WAIVER REVIEW FINDINGS RESPONSE: 

Mark Davis discussed the letter he sent to Director Martin and highlighted several areas including conflict of interest, improper delegation, medication administration/behavioral support/compliance reviews, due process violations and free choice of provider.

VII:
REIMBURSEMENT AND DIRECT SUPPORT PROFESSIONAL WAGES STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:  

We continue to discuss the need for an increase in DSP wages in every forum possible.  

New waiver services will likely be effective on 1/1/11.   We need to assure that we are using a uniform assessment to determine the appropriateness of remote monitoring and that savings from remote monitoring are shared.

The department reports that the CPT processing speed has been greatly improved.  They are looking at initial training in August, then a pilot in September, then regional trainings and full implementation January 2011.  

Anita Allen reported on the work to revamp the IAF system.  They still have not been able to get the information needed from ODJFS in order to move forward.  There is a meeting next month which should resolve the issue.

The capital project information is reportedly being mailed to providers.  Anything over $10,000 per licensed facility will require an appraisal.

VIII.
WAITING LIST STRAGIC FOCUS AREA:  

No report.

IX.
UNMET AND EMERGING NEEDS:  

Missy Craddock reported that this group is waiting on additional information.  
X.
STATE BUDGET AND LEGISLATIVE UPDATE:  

Missy Craddock reported that state revenues are becoming stable.  They will be able to close the books on the fiscal year without additional cuts or issues.  The legislature has ended their session and it will be important to contact them during this recess.  Missy is working on a one page list of talking points.  They are convening a state budget commission to look at ways to resolve the 8 billion dollar hole in the coming budget.  

The OPRA group met with ODJFS to discuss ICF payments and the impact the enhanced FMAP could have.  The meeting was positive but there will be no decision until the FMAP issue has been resolved.
XI.
RULES SUMMARY: 
Missy reported on several rules, including Access to Information by State Personnel.  This could also limit an individual or agency’s access to information about themselves.

XII. 
FEDERAL ISSUES:
Anita reported on the health care training that was done recently.  Another session will be held next week. Members who attended reported that the session was very informative and encouraged everyone to attend.

Missy Craddock reported that advocacy on the FMAP extension continues.

XIII. 
DISTRICT MEETINGS:

Anita reported that all but one meeting has been scheduled.  There is sponsorship to pay for refreshments.  OPRA staff will send out the lists of prospective members.

XIV.
OPRA PAC UPDATE: 

The Urbana golf outing was a great success and raised $15,761.00 for the PAC.  It was the largest turn out to date.

XV.
MISCELLANEOUS:

Anita discussed the DSP recognition event scheduled on September 15, 2010. 

Mark Davis reported on a meeting with Director Martin and Amy Rohling McGee, Interim Director of the Executive Medicaid Management Administration (EMMA) and an Executive Assistant for Health and Human Services Policy in the Office of Governor Ted Strickland. 

XVI:
ADJOURNMENT: 

Than Johnson adjourned the meeting at 11:45 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia Colombo

Secretary

